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MEMORANDUM FOR: Director, Asset Management and Portfolio Oversight 

Multifamily Regional Directors 
    Multifamily Asset Management Division Directors 
    Multifamily Owners and Management Agents 
    Section 8 Contract Administrators 
 
 
FROM:   Ethan D. Handelman, Deputy Assistant Secretary for  

  Multifamily Housing Programs, HT 
 
SUBJECT:   Valuation of Non-Shelter Services 
 
 
The Memorandum “Clarification on Valuation of Non-Shelter Services,” dated November 15, 
2021, is hereby withdrawn.  HUD expects to more fully address the issues that led to the release 
of this memo, as well as questions and concerns arising from the memo, in upcoming draft 
revisions to Chapter 9 of the Section 8 Renewal Policy Guidebook.  These revisions will be 
available for public review and comment prior to taking effect. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Tony Sarkees at Anthony.m.sarkees@hud.gov. 
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